
BROWN COUNTY HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
111 N. Jefferson Street 
P.O. Box 22188 
Green Bay, WI 54305-2188  
 
Phone (920) 448-6000    Fax (920) 448-6166 
 
Wisconsin Department of Corrections 
Attn:  Danielle Melfi 
201 East Washington Avenue 
Madison, WI 53703 
 

September 23, 2019 

Dear Ms. Melfi, 

I am providing this letter and attachments as an update to the proposal submission and presentations 
that Brown County has provided previously.  I believe there were some questions remaining on some 
areas, and those are covered below. 

Cost and Match Estimate  

Brown County continues to use an estimated facility size of 70,971 square feet which includes a 24-bed 
Secure Residential Care Center for Children and Youth, and a 32-bed Secure Detention.  This is 
consistent with the presentation on August 19th to the Juvenile Corrections Grant Committee.  There 
was a small change of 1 square foot due to some rounding.   

The total cost associated with design and construction of the facility is estimated to be $43,093,591.  
This facility is being planned to house up to 8 females in the SRCCCY program, and up to 8 females in the 
Secure Detention program.  The estimated cost of the portion of the facility for females is $3,556,086 for 
the design and construction based on the square footage.   

The estimated cost of the facility subject to the 95% funding is estimated to be $37,551,130, and the 
estimated cost of the facility subject to the 100% funding is $3,556,086.  The required Brown County 
match is estimated to be $1,976,375.  Brown County is going to request that the county owned land be 
considered part of the match.   

Letters of Support  

Attached are additional letters of support from counties in the region.   Brown County staff continue to 
request meetings and pursue additional letters of support from the District Attorney’s Office, State 
Public Defender Office, Brown County Sheriff’s Office, Brown County Executive, Circuit Court Judges, and 
the local school district.  As these letters become available, they will be submitted as supplemental 
materials to the application.   

Brown County Board of Supervisors 

A resolution has been drafted and submitted for approval to the Human Services Committee and Public 
Safety Committee of the Brown County Board of Supervisors.  This resolution will be taken up at the 
Human Services Committee on September 25, 2019.  The Public Safety Committee meeting will take 
place in the first part of October.  The full County Board could be presented with the resolution on 



October 16, 2019 based on the action of the standing committees.  The resolution as it appears on the 
Human Services Committee meeting agenda is attached.   

We continue to refine our proposal through gathering more information, and engaging with different 
stakeholders.  We appreciate the opportunity to continue the work, and to refine our proposal.  If there 
are additional questions, please feel free to reach out to me.   

Sincerely, 

 

Erik Pritzl, MSSW, MBA 
Executive Director 
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